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November 18, 2020 

 

 

Thomas LoBasso, Ed.D. 

President 

Daytona State College 

1200 West International Speedway Blvd. 

Daytona Beach, FL  32114 

 

RE:  Program #2251 

 Current Accreditation Status:  8 Years 

 Most Recent Site Visit:   05/2017 

 

Dear Dr. LoBasso: 

 

The substantive change, i.e., transfer of sponsorship from Halifax Health Medical Center to Daytona State 

College for the certificate radiography program was considered at the November 17, 2020 meeting of the Joint 

Review Committee on Education in Radiologic Technology (JRCERT).  The JRCERT is the only agency 

recognized by the United States Department of Education (USDE) and the Council for Higher Education 

Accreditation (CHEA) for the accreditation of traditional and distance delivery educational programs in 

radiography, radiation therapy, magnetic resonance, and medical dosimetry.  Specialized accreditation awarded by 

the JRCERT offers institutions significant value by providing peer evaluation and by assuring the public of 

quality professional education in the radiologic sciences.  The JRCERT took the following action: 

 

APPROVAL OF SUBSTANTIVE CHANGE. 

 

This substantive change is effective January 2, 2021. 

 

The program is advised that the program total capacity is identified as 30.  Any increases in program total 

capacity must be supported by appropriate human and physical resources and approved by the JRCERT prior to 

implementation.   

 

The current accreditation status of the program is eight years.  An interim report will be required.  The projected 

date for submission of the interim report is the Second Quarter of 2021.  The JRCERT will provide program 

officials adequate notice of the due date for submission of the interim report.  Based on the interim report, the 

JRCERT will determine if the accreditation award of 8 years will be maintained or reduced and the continuing 

accreditation process expedited.   

 

If the accreditation award is maintained, the next site visit is tentatively scheduled for the Second Quarter of 2025. 

 



 

The JRCERT promotes excellence in education and elevates the quality and safety of patient care through the accreditation of 

educational programs in radiography, radiation therapy, magnetic resonance, and medical dosimetry. 
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The program is also advised that consistent with JRCERT Policy 11.600, the JRCERT reserves the right to 

conduct unannounced site visits of accredited programs.  The sponsoring institution would be responsible for the 

expenses of any on-site evaluation. 

 

Revised certificates of accreditation and recognition will be mailed to the program director after the effective date. 

 

The Joint Review Committee on Education in Radiologic Technology Directors and staff wish you continuing 

success in your efforts to provide a quality educational program.  If we can be of further assistance, do not hesitate 

to contact the office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Bette A. Schans, Ph.D., R.T.(R), FASRT 

Chair 

 

BAS/LFW/jm 

 

copy: Program Director:   Dee Ann Vanlandingham, M.H.S., R.T.(R) 

 Associate Vice President:  Colin Chesley, Ed.D. 

 President and Chief Executive Officer: Jeff Feasel, M.B.A., Halifax Health Medical Center 

 Administrator:    Alberto Tineo, M.H.A., R.T.(N), CNMT, Halifax Health  

Medical Center 
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